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1.  The Chair called the meeting to order at 1:02 PM 
  
2.  Quorum:  Jill Dempsey, Helene Pihl, Nan Williams, and Elsie Neal were in attendance. 
Absent: Lynn H. 
  
3.  The weekly blasts:  feedback? Elsie: Neighbor feeling comfortable with the new board 
members and how things are going. We are doing more flyers with the clubhouse closed. 
Last blast did not have a link in the email. A link is better than a button per Jill. 
 
4.  Foyer flyers—Need accurate count for each delivery section: 
Helene-7 flyers, two copies of BOD minutes. Elsie- 7 flyers, 4 minutes. Lynn: 7 flyers, 4 
minutes. Nan, 6 flyers, 1 minutes. Encouraging residents to utilize their emails for 
minutes, although if they request copies, we want to meet their needs. BOD minutes are 
4 pages double sided, and each copy costs 10 cents. 
  
5.  Condo Column ideas for April: Deadline 3/12/21. Nan raised concern about walkers in 
the street wearing dark clothing and not paying attention. Nan will craft a note for the next 
condo blast encouraging walkers to wear light colored or reflective clothing and use 
sidewalks when possible. Discussion about reminding drivers to obey 10 MPH speed limit 
and beware of walkers. 
Discussion about concerns over golf course water and how it may affect condo residents: 
Condo owners do not use golf course well water. This is a Fairway Village issue currently 
under study. 
Plans for front doors and lock info: Jill reported that the condo foyer committee is working 
on this. 
Questions about the garden plots and when the gardeners may start to use their spaces. 
Garden committee is being formed as a subcommittee of the landscape committee 
with Holly R. heading the committee responsible for gathering names, assigning plots 
utilizing a lottery if needed. Foyers have an update about this. Deadline for requesting a 
garden spot is March 12 when the committee will begin to assign plots. Questions about 
rules and regulations—Jill stated the new garden committee may revise current rules and 
needs to receive board approval.  Last year every gardener had the rules and signed a 
statement they were read. Discussion about the importance of publishing rules for all to 
read. For example, it is not widely known that dogs are not allowed in the gardens at any 
time. 
  
6.  Website review: suggested the garden rules could be posted here. 
  
7.  non computer residents—we will deliver copy of BOD draft minutes soon. 
  
8.  Announcements: the next meeting will be on Apr 1st at 1PM via Zoom 
  
9.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted- Helene Pihl 
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